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FROM THE MINISTER 
A few years ago a óBritish diplomatô used the phrase: 
óEconomical with the truth.ô Translated into ordinary English 
this could be summed up with one word óLies.ô We then lived 
through the age of the óSpin Doctor.ô There was already a 
much uglier word in the English language for such people it is: 
ópropagandist.ô In more modern times we have the terms: 
óFake Newsô and óAlternative Factsô. óAlternative Factsô could 
also be translated with the one English word ólies.ô óFake Newsô is a little bit more 
difficult. On one hand it could simply mean óliesô, or a more generous interpretation 
could be the starting and spreading of false rumours which could be summed up 
with the word ógossipô. As I am not feeling particularly generous to these abuses of 
the English language I will stick with the simple word ólies.ô I think it is about time 
we tried to stop people in public life getting away with falsehood and untruth and 
every-time we hear one of these phoney phrases we should collectively shout out 
óLIES.ô 

2017 makes the 300
th
 anniversary of the first recorded meeting of Christians on 

Pentre Farm, a group that in 1760 built the first Baptist Chapel in Newbridge. 
Christians have been coming together to worship on that site ever since. 
Throughout 2017 we will be doing something each month to celebrate Godôs 
faithfulness to us over the last 300 years. In January we held two services that 
looked back and reflected on the different styles of worship used over the last 300 
years.  As part of that I read a sermon preached by the great Welsh preacher, 
Christmas Evans. Although the sermon would have been preached about 200 
years ago, its message is one for the modern era. His sermon pointed out that the 
resurrection of Jesus Christ was at the centre of Christian faith, and that the 
resurrection was not just a story but one vouched-safe by credible witnesses. 
He listed: Angels, Mary the Mother of Jesus and Mary Magdalene, the Roman 
soldiers who were guarding the tomb. In the days that followed the resurrection. 
Jesus appeared to the disciples and others who had known him before his 
crucifixion, people who could attest to the truth that the Jesus who they had 
known was risen from the grave. The resurrection of Jesus was such an accepted 
fact that the Roman Senate debated whether Jesus should be numbered in their 
pantheon of gods. When the early Christian writers spoke of these things, they did 
so with boldness, a boldness that came from the knowledge that they could say to 
their listeners if you do not believe me then go and ask one or more of the 
witnesses. 
We live in a time of ófake newsô and óalternative factsô but the evidence for the 
resurrection of Jesus stands the test of time. The risen Jesus is alive and active in 
the lives of His people, not a story that ends with the New Testament but a story 
that goes on today. If you want to know more, I issue the same challenge as the 
early preachers, go and ask someone who knows Jesus. 

  Steve 



 
 

 

 

THE TEN COMMANDMENTS 

Are they relevant to the way we live 
today? 
A few of us have been getting together on 
a Tuesday morning to discuss that 
question. 
We have been following a popular course 
by J John., which starts at the 10th 
commandment and works back to the first 
commandment.   
Our last meeting will be on February 14th 
at the chapel at 10:30am. 
 
A few of us go out for lunch in Rhayader 
after the meeting. You would be more than 
welcome to join us. (2 courses for only 
£5.00) 

 

 

The next Coffee Morning is on Wednesday February 1st         
We will supply the coffee and tea ς the cakes and biscuits 

and you can come along to supply the good humoured company. 
 

No charge but donations gratefully received in aid of the: 
Red Cross 

 

 

COFFEE MORNING 
First Wednesday  

of the month 

10:30 ï 12ish 



JANUARY IN NEWBRIDGE AND AT PENTREF ï Clive Barrett. 
 

NEWBRIDGE COMMUNITY CENTRE MEETING. 

There was a very disappointing attendance at the meeting held on 18
th
 

January, the purpose being to try and form a local Management Committee 

to run the Hall. This meeting was called by the local Community Council, 

which has run the Centre since 2009, when the last Management 

Committee resigned. Following some discussion on the above subject, the 

meeting decided that the process be shelved, and a further meeting be 

called in a few months time.     
 

NEWBRIDGE W.I. 

On Thursday 19
th
 January, the WI visited Llandrindod Wells to see Carole 

Bumford's very interesting miniature doll collection. There was also a 

competition for  members entitled ñ An Interesting Miniatureò 
 

POPPY APPEAL THANK YOU. 

It has recently been announced that £1,116 was raised for the above appeal 

locally. The local organiser Tony Prynne, who has run the appeal for the 

last ten years, wishes to thank everyone in the village for giving so 

generously to the appeal.    
 

ALL SAINTS COFFEE MORNING. 

Following the very successful Coffee Morning which was held at All Saints 

Church during December, the main organiser Mrs.Eira Mason has 

announced that £693 including donations was raised for Newbridge 

Church. She wishes to thank all those who supported the event in any way.     
 

PENTREF NEWS.                       

The first day of the month and year was a Sunday and members were 

pleased to welcome Tom Harflett, brother of Jane and son of Eda to the 

pulpit, he preached at both the morning and evening services, quite 

naturally his sermons touched on the season of Epiphany. On Sunday 8
th
 

Rev Andrew Wyton occupied the pulpit in the morning, mentioning 

Epiphany and going back over different aspects of Christ's birth, notably 

the part played by the wise men in the story. The Rev Ronald Downey 

preached at the evening service. On the mid Sunday of the month Rev 

Steve took as his theme in the morning service, Gideon and his small army 

of 300 fighting the Midianites from Judges, likening the significance to the 

number of three centuries of worship in Newbridge. We should be proud 



and grateful of how God has been faithful to us over the last 300 years, and 

be confident of the prospects and hopes for the future.  On the Sunday 

evening Rev Steve continued on the same theme, talking about the apostles 

going out as instructed by Jesus. The lessons covered  being proud of the 

past and looking forward with hope to the future. 

On Sunday 22
nd

 the morning and evening services were of an historical 

nature reflecting the different styles of worship over the past 300 years. The 

morning service covered the first 150 years. The evening service covered 

the second half of the three centuries. At both services Rev Steve told some 

of the history of Baptist worship generally and local customs at Pentref and 

in Newbridge. In the morning service the congregation sang the 18
th
 

Century hymns of Charles Wesley, Isaac Watts and William Cowper, and 

Rev Steve read a sermon by Christmas Evans. In the evening service the 

hymns sang included one by Fanny Crosby, a medley of late 20
th
 Century 

hymns, and one by Stuart Townend (2001). Rev Steve read out one of the 

sermons of the great Baptist preacher C.H. Spurgeon. The preacher on the 

last Sunday of January was Rev Paul Tarling. 
 

BIBLE STUDY. 

The study of J.John's ñJust 10ò course continued on the second and fourth 

Tuesdayôs of the month. Session eight (led by Rev Steve) was entitled 

ñTake God Seriouslyò. It centred around misusing the name of God by 

using it to insult and intimidate. Session nine was named ñKnow Godò and 

referred to the worship of idols rather than God. An interesting discussion 

took place in this penultimate J.John study session. 
 

BUSINESS MEETINGS. 

A Deacon's Meeting was held on Wednesday 11
th
, followed by a Church 

Members Meeting the following Wednesday.  Preparations were also made 

for the 300
th
 anniversary events which will take place monthly during this 

year.                                                                                   
 

COFFEE MORNING. 

The first charity Coffee Morning of 2017 was held on Wednesday 4
th
, when 

despite of a small number attending donations were received for the Red 

Cross (Local Branch). The next Coffee Morning will be held on 

Wednesday 1
st
 February, with donations again going to the above cause. 

 



 
 

       
 

 
 
As part of the 300 year anniversary celebrations happening 
this year, the folk at Pentref want to celebrate not just the 

work that they have been involved with here in Newbridge, 
but they also want to celebrate their small part  

in supporting mission worldwide.  
To celebrate this we have asked speakers from three of the 

missionary organisations we support to come and share  
in our worship and tell us about the work  

that they are involved in. 
 

SATURDAY 11
th 

at 1pm there will be a simple 
meal of home-made soup and 

bread followed by  
Mr Wes Erpen speaking to us 

about the work of the 
Birmingham City Mission. 

For practical ways that you can help the mission please see the following page. 

MISSIONARY 
WEEKEND 

Saturday 11 th  & Sunday 12 th  February  
 



 

SUNDAY 12
th

  
at 10:30 am 
Mr Mark Ord  

of the  
Baptist Missionary Society  

will be taking part in our service 
and telling us about their work. 

 
 

 
At about 12:30 
we will enjoy a 
 óBring & Share 
Lunchô 

together. 
This will be an opportunity to talk to the visiting 
speakers and ask questions about their work. 

 

SUNDAY 12
th

 
at 2:00 pm 

Mr Trevor Grant  
of the  

Leprosy Mission  
will be taking part in our service 
and telling us about their work. 

For practical ways that you can help the mission 
please see the following page. 



YOU CAN SUPPORT THE LEPROSY MISSION BY: 

USED POSTAGE STAMPS 

Pentref Chapel collects used postage stamps 
which are sold to support the work of the 
Leprosy Mission. The Leprosy mission works in 
countries all over the world bringing support to 
those who are suffering from leprosy. If you 
have any used stamps, please drop them into 

the chapel or give them to someone you know who goes to the chapel. 
Thank you in anticipation of your support. 

¶ Stamps of all descriptions, GB and foreign (even the very common 
ones) (please leave approx 5mm of the envelope around the stamp) 

¶ Postcards (GB and foreign, posted or unused) 
¶ Coins and bank notes 
¶ Cigarette cards 
¶ Old matchboxes 
¶ Medals 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

YOU CAN SUPPORT THE BIRMINGHAM CITY MISSION BY: 

The mission is always in need of the following:  

¶ Food (packets or tins)  

¶  Clean items of bedding  

¶ Clean items of clothing  

 
If you are able to donate any of the above 
ς please drop them into the chapel or 

give them to someone you know who 
goes to the chapel.  
Thank you in anticipation of your support. 
  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Do you, paint, draw, sculpt,  
knit, crochet, do macramé, or 
anything else creative? 

If you do, you would be more 
than welcome to come along 
to the group. 
 

 
Come along to share your skills 
in a group where we learn from 
each other. 

  
We meet on 
Thursday 
afternoon 

2pm ï 4pm 
In the hall of the 
Baptist Chapel 

 

Refreshments provided 
More info: Vanessa 01597 860185 

 



 
 
 
 

 
Fancy a sing along to some of the old favourite hymns and 
the opportunity to learn some of the newer Christian songs 
then come along to Cartref on Tuesday 21st February at 
7:30pm where some of us from the chapel will be 
gathering to practice some of the songs we will be using in 
services in the coming weeks. 
 
TTTeeeaaa,,,   

CCCoooffffffeeeeee   

aaannnddd   

bbbiiissscccuuuiiitttsss   

mmmaaayyybbbeee   

eeevvveeennn   aaa   

cccaaakkkeee   wwwiiillllll   

bbbeee   

sssuuuppppppllliiieeeddd   

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Bible  

Study 
 

On Tuesday mornings a group of us get together to look at 
what the Bible has to say. 

On Tuesday 28th February we will be looking at the subject of 
óCremation and Burialô  

What happens to the body after we die? 
A look at different views held by Christians over the years.  

A Tour of the different views led by Rev Steve Wallis. 
This is an informal gathering, where all are encouraged to take 

part. If you would like to come along we will be meeting on 
Tuesday 28th February, in the Baptist Church hall at 10:30am. 

¢ƘŜ aŜƴΩǎ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ 
The next meeting will be on  

Tuesday February 21st. 
At 10:30am 

The speaker will be Dr Fred Slater 
who will be talking about  

Elan valley Dams  



SUNDAY 
SERVICES AT 

PENTREF 
 

 
  5th  February  10:30am Rev Steve Wallis (Communion) 

 
    5:00pm Rev Steve Wallis  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
19th February  10:30am Rev Steve Wallis  

      
  5:00pm Rev Steve Wallis (Communion) 
 
 

26th February  10:30am  Rev Ron Downey 
 
    5:00pm   Rev Andrew Wyton 
 
 
 
 

Sunday 12th February 
Services at 10:30am & 2:00pm 

As part of our 300 year celebrations 
We have a weekend concentrating on mission 

worldwide supported by the chapel. 
See pages 6,7 & 8 for details. 



FEBRUARY 
AT 

ALL SAINTS 
 
 
 
 
 
Sunday      5th February        11:00am Morning Worship 
 
Sunday    12th February                 6:00pm Compline 
 
Saturday 19th  February            11:00am Morning Worship 
 
Sunday    26th February              11:00am  Holy Communion 
 
 

 

 
 

Midweek Communion 
every Wednesday at 10:00am. 

 
 
 
 

 



²ha9bΩ{ ²hw[5 5!¸ hC tw!¸9w 
An interdenominational meeting 

to be held at Pentref Baptist Chapel 
Friday 3rd March 2:00pm 

Ψ!Ƴ L ōŜƛƴƎ ǳƴŦŀƛǊ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΚΩ 
Prepared by the Christian women of the Philippines 
 

 



  
News and Prayer Afternoon  

 

On Tuesday 28 th  February the second 'News and Prayer 
Afternoon' is happening, in the St Francis Centre at Holy Trinity 

Church,  Llandrindod Wells, from 2.30 to 4 pm. All are most 
welcome to come along, and refreshments will be served.  

 
Open Doors news:  

On January 11 th , at least 91 Parliamentarians attended the 
launch of the 2017 World Watch List, the event being hosted by 

Theresa Villiers, MP. The guests heard testimonies from Aminu 
Sule from Northern Nigeria,  Daniel, a church leader from Erbil, 

Iraq and Lisa Pearce, C EO of Open Doors UK and Ireland, who 
called on parliamentarians to act on behalf of persecuted 

Christians.  
In opening the event, Theresa Villiers said, "This is increasingly 

a well -recognised and important event on the parliamentary 
calendar." The annual l aunch of the World Watch List in 

parliament has gained real momentum thanks to people like you 
speaking out for your persecuted church family and contacting 

your MP to tell them that international freedom of religion and 
belief is important to you - thank you! Your voice makes a 

difference.  
Theresa Villiers also highlighted the link between religious 
persecution and the global displacement crisis, a key finding of 

this year's World Watch List report. She said, "Never before have 
so many Christians been on t he move as conflict and religious 

persecution combine to have devastating consequences for 
millions of families."  

Please contact me if you would like a free copy of the 'World 
Watch List 2017', which is very helpful to inform us as we pray 

for our brothers  and sisters encountering persecution.  
Louise Tarling (01597 822615)   



 

 

Newbridge on Wye WI 

usually meet at the Community Centre 

at 7pm on the 3rd Thursday of each 

month. 
 

Women of all ages are welcome to come along to one of our 
meetings and find out more about the WI. 

 

In January we enjoyed a visit  to see Carole "ÕÍÆÏÒÄȭÓ 
wonderful  collection of dolls and ÄÏÌÌȭÓ houses. 

 

On 16th February our theme will be Painting and Sketching 
with Audrey Bradley. 

 

Anyone  interested  in finding  out  more  about  our  WI is  
very  welcome  to come  along  to one of  our  meetings  or  

phone  Sylvia  on 860 583 / message  Lyn  on 07393 
602896 



 
 
 

Car Boot Sale 
 

New Inn  
Car Park 

 

Saturday 4th February 
10:00am ï 4:00pm 

 

£5:00 a car 
 

Contact the New Inn for details 01597 860211 

Pictured are members of the Bradford City 
"Bantams" (Newbridge on Wye Branch)  
gathering at the  "The Golden Lion"  before 
travelling by train to watch their favourite team 
play at Shrewsbury.  The ladies in the picture 
did not travel but provided the meal on their 
return.  The likely lads had a great day out 
despite Bradford losing 1--0   


